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September 4, 2018

Debra Hendricks
Sylvan Union ESD
605 Sylvan Ave
Modesto, CA 95350

Dear Ms. Hendricks: ;

"7 T 77 ""The California School Boards Association would like to thank yout ‘for'submitting
your entry, Sylvan STEAM Academy, to the 2018 Golden Bell Awards
Program. J

The judges reviewed 240 entries received this year. Selecting the award
winners was a difficult task, because of the many outstanding anq noteworthy
programs. Although your entry was not among those selected to advance to the
on-site validation phase this year, we do appreciate your time and interest in this
award and hope you will consider applying again next year.

Postcards for the 2019 Golden Bell Awards Program will be mailéd in March to
all board presidents, superintendents, executive assistants and dlrectors of
curriculum. Or you may visit the website at gb.csba.org for appllc?tlon details as
well as to complete a 2019 Golden Bell Awards application. If you have any
questions, please contact Lisa Hutson, Coordinator, Golden Bell Awards
program at (800) 266-3382 ext. 3358 or email |hutson@csba.org. ;

Sincerely, :
S N il
|
Lisa Hutson Naomi Eason, Ed.D.
Coordinator, Golden Bell Awards Assistant Executlve Director,

Member Serwces

Program Title: Sylvan STEAM Academy |
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